Our vision is to create an urban cohousing neighbourhood, which promotes social and environmental sustainability, based on respect and shared responsibilities.
· Through robust eco-design and layout establish a cohesive community, which fosters wellbeing, diversity and the right use of resources.
· Develop and foster a thriving living environment, which uses clear communication, decision-making and conflict resolution guidelines that promote tolerance, safety, respect and co-operation.

UCOL Meeting Thursday 12 March 2020

7.30pm at NumberWorks’nWords, 90 Crawford Street.

Chair: Gay               Notes: Jan

Present:  Rainer, Alex, Catherine, Anne, Sandy, Frances, Marianne, Donald, Miriam, Juan, Liz, Min, 


Apologies: Susan, Roz & Mike, James & Jess, Tim, Sander & Karen, Warren, Rosemarie & Maurice, Sue T, Pauline and Clair, 


Round of appreciations:  
Wellington Public Library for free books (sample brought to the meeting by Marianne)
Jess for great eHaus interview, 
People who turned up to working bee, 

Heritage Fence report/update  (30 min) Frances, Rosemary and Catherine met Anne Bardsby and Brent Lovelock from Southern Heritage Trust.  Our situation is a bit of an anomaly for funding because of ownership. They talked about a similar situation when they applied for funding for rope walk.  They own machinery but don’t own building and site so were turned down from lotteries.
Our situation is also an anomaly.  Memorial archway is on public land but we own structures.  There is a principle that heritage structures in public should be public ownership.  Southern Heritage Trust have friendly lawyer and they are also knowledgeable about different funding bodies that we may be able to work with. They will meet in 3 weeks time to discuss whether they can act as an umbrella group for us.   
The broken down quote has also come through from Mainland Zeal.  We will pay half and heritage fund will pay half.  Their breakdown is slightly more than the original estimate.  For a 
· fence section approx. $2586.  
· Big ornamental post $2o35. 
· Small post 785.  
· Creating gates from existing fencing $6,198 each. 

The idea of reducing the number of gates was floated at the last meeting.  It was discussed extensively at this meeting.  Some felt that reducing number of gates (therefore creating more common grounds and less privacy because people would be walking past windows) would devalue the properties and should be used as a last resort.  Rainer pointed out that without a gate we would need more fence.
Frances said that Brent Lovelock suggested that a possibility for the fence in situ (that’s not the 5m attached to memorial gates) would be to not take them out but paint with lead reducing paint and then just paint over them. This would mean money doesn’t need to be put into fence sections right now and we could do that ourselves.  
However this doesn’t solve gate problem. Anne asked if the gates all need to match? 
Rainer suggested that now we have breakdown the fence group looks at what needs doing.  We don’t need to do everything right away.  Gateways but not building gates will save quite a lot of money.  However people may feel that affected their security 
Alex asked if where there are two gates beside each other maybe those people concerned could discuss.  Rainer pointed out that less gates mean we need more fence, so taking gateways away does not solve the problem.  Juan agreed best to stick to status quo.  
Original proposal was that we do it ourselves, and if we did it bit by bit, that would also reduce cost. The fence group was asked to do that exercise of costing the gate plan as is. 
Donald asked about concrete cutting – this would be additional.
Shared electricity system  (2 mins) Nothing further. Aurora asked for permission from network supplier (bill went to UCOL address and Alex and it was sent on to Stephan).  Catherine requested that Alex to please chase it up. (2min)
PCG Site report/update  (2 mins) Meets next week.  Rainer signalled that at the site meeting Friday  Stefan will be wanting time frame for tiles, appliances, supplied benchtops and flooring/carpets choices
BCG report/ update meets next week.  
Body Corp update (3 mins)   Last meeting we agreed on workshop for everybody on Sunday 29 March 2pm at NumberWorks’nWords 90 Crawford St. Bring a plate so that we can add in a bit of an afternoon tea.  
The smaller group of interested people to meet on Sun 22 March at 2pm at Min’s place (?address) to prepare for the larger meeting.  Min is keen for the larger meeting to be the last one, because each time we have a “final document” disseminated, more suggestions come in.  Anyone interested is welcome on Sun 22 March or can send their suggestions to Min for discussion then.
A2 Unit (DCC) update (5 mins)  Catherine contacted a friendly counsellor but she had a differing recollection of the thrust of the Council minute to buy A2. She said she would talk to the Mayor but hasn’t had an opportunity to do so and will be in contact once she has. 
Our understanding is that the Council did not want to increase their budget to buy the two units they had committed to originally after delays had increased costs. Buying the one A2 unit kept them within their original budget, but the minute reflected no commitment for it to be retained as social or refugee housing and there was a possibility that they could simply on-sell post settlement.  We retained the right to sell before settlement but the reason for the DCC relationship was in order to get refugee//social housing into the complex. At the time we were given the reminder that things change.  With a new council it seems worthwhile going back to them to find out if there is currently a social housing commitment or whether they will sell it off. 
Maori name (2 mins)  Catherine expressed concern that this cannot progress while Susan is so busy so it may be appropriate for someone else to take over liaison work. Donald to contact Susan and then continue to progress this. 
Report re working bee (1 min)
It went well.  Lots of participants and two trailer loads taken to the tip.  Frances asked can we get between the fences because many awful weeds growing. Rainer responded that next Saturday morning we could deal with these.  Gay asked if premature to plant and was told “yes”
Reminder re ehaus open day (3 mins)  Ehaus Otago have open day next Thurs 3pm-7pm onsite with public meeting afterwards about passive house design.  Info available on Facebook.  Anne will distribute information via email for those not on Facebook.. 
H1, C4 and D1 will be open for visiting. Scaffolding is coming down after the Open 
Roof shout  (4 mins) Rainer to ask about possible date.  18 or 25th March are the dates to be suggested to Stevenson and Williams. Rainer asked if someone else could come and say a few words to thank workers.
Invitation (3 mins)  We received an invitation to a hui to set environment strategy in Dunedin.  Catering will be plant based and waste free.  Steve Walker, current DCC put this out so would be good if someone was there. Anne possibly could attend. 
Carpet wool or synthetic (& Tiles discussion) (13 mins) Marianne and Frances went to Flooring City but would not release a sample without permission from Stevenson and Williams.  So Rainer will take it to quantity surveyor to find out the quantities to get the amounts for each of the types of units. We want a quote for how much it is to cover one floor so we can get a rough price on the difference for wool carpet.  Then we have to decide on what colour. Marianne has link on godfrey hurst website.  Eleven people spread through all the possible units. Catherine asked when vinyl flooring and lino options will be finalised.  Rainer will bring up the floor schedule at the site meeting tomorrow. 
Tiles are outside the contract.  We agreed to supply our own (except in A units). Juan will send out another email because lots of variation in style and no one came back to him after the first email. Everyone thought it was too early but now time has gone on and it becomes more urgent.  Juan will resend his email and if you don’t reply then it will be too late.  If you find a nice floor and splashback option send it to him as an option.  It will be a matter of going “simple” now to be able to meet timelines.  Hopefully Juan will be able to bring sample to meeting so we don’t have to go.  Tile Centre currently having massive sale. 
Question will be Do you want to supply yourself? or Do you want to go in group?.  As soon as you opt for a group, it will be a very simple style – Juan will source, make a design but time is getting urgent.  D units have tiles on bathroom floor, and splashback for bath (possibly) and in the laundry. 
Open forum    
Lines and curbing for Alva Street.  (2 mins) Tim has sent drawing and Frances will check with DCC that it is OK but is hopeful that by the next meeting this will be done and she will be able to source a quote.
Background for this (4 mins)  Brent Lovelock was talked to about resource consent for angle parking.  This was in response to Heritage NZ trying to get us to move building and change the angles in our building design so that a public garden could be installed behind the arch on our land (so people could sit and admire it).  We objected and said that it would be more appropriate for the corner to became a bigger public platform that could be looked at as part of memorial arch renovations.  This argument was used in resource consent for getting angle parking and getting more space for the arch.
Neighbours News: Rosemarie and Maurice (3 mins) Some profiles are now set up for Rosemarie and Maurice to start building.  We are curious to see drawings and wish to congratulation them on getting to build stage. Next meeting could be an opportunity to celebrate.  Jan to contact Rosemarie to see if they’ll be able to come and share their house plans.  We can have a celebratory supper rather than handing around fruit and chocolate at 8.30pm
[bookmark: _GoBack]Neighbours News: Megan (2 mins) Alex asked if anyone has had heard from Megan, but no one present had. The digger is waiting to begin on her property.  She was sent a letter (to give 4 weeks notice) that it is estimated that digging will commence in the week of 30 March. 
Copy of resource consent (1 min) Last meeting Sue wanted final resource consent to be distributed.  Anne was only able to find hard copy.  Donald has an electronic copy he will email out to everyone on the list. to look at that.  
Centre for Sustainability Building (2 min) Sander has indicated that this will be available for our meetings again.  Jan to ask Sander to please start booking it again, for meetings for next month onwards. 
Meeting closed 8.55pm

Next meeting on 24 March at NumberWorks’nWords, 90 Crawford Street. 
7pm start time to allow for supper plus usual business.  Gay to Chair, Jan to notetake.
